
Welcome to 

St. Anthony of Padua 
Catholic Church

P.O. Box 38, 650 Old Abe Road 
Lac du Flambeau, WI 54538 

(715) 588-3148 Fax (715) 588-3889 
Email: stanthony@frontier.com

Website: www.stapadua.com

MISSION STATEMENT :  St .  An thony  Par ish  i s  a communi t y  o f  d i ve rse  
cu l tu res .  Under  the  gui dance  o f  the  Ho ly  Sp i r i t  and  respond ing  to  the  

ca l l  o f  Jesus ,  we  s t r i ve  to  p roc la im the  Good News,  bu i ld  a  communi t y  o f  
l ove ,  ce lebra te  the  L i tu rgy ,  and  serve  each  o ther .  

SIXTH SUNDAY IN  ORDINARY T IME 
February 12, 2023 

Please contact the parish office to become a member or 
for any of the following: 

Sacraments: Please contact Fr. Maria Joseph Kodiganti, 
to prepare for Baptism, Holy Communion, Marriage, or to 
arrange an Anointing of the Sick or Confession. 

Homebound: For anyone going to the hospital, wishing 
to receive communion, or home visits, please contact Fr. 
Maria Joseph Kodiganti. 

Religious Education: Classes begin at the pre-k level and 
go through High School and Confirmation. 

Marriage: Six months advance notice is required.  

RCIA: Classes are available for those who wish to 
become Catholic or adult Catholics who have not yet 
received First Communion or Confirmation.   

Funerals: Please contact the parish office or Fr. Maria 
Joseph Kodiganti.

Mass Schedules for the Cluster
   Our Lady Queen of Peace—5610 S. Hwy 51, P.O. Box 325, Manitowish Waters– Phone 715-543-8428 

St. Isaac Jogues & Companions—5214 N Lakeview Ave, Mercer—Phone 715-476-2697 

Saturday Mass
St. Anthony – 4 pm 
Our Lady Queen of Peace – 5:30 pm 

Sunday Mass
Our Lady Queen of Peace – 8 am 
St. Anthony – 9:30 am  
St. Isaac Jogues – 11 am 

Reconciliation
St. Isaac Jogues – Tuesday 9 – 9:30 am 
Our Lady Queen of Peace – Wednesday 4 pm 
St. Anthony – Saturday 3 pm 

Weekday Masses
St. Isaac Jogues – Tuesday 8:30 am  

St. Anthony – Wednesday 8 am  

Our Lady Queen of Peace – Wednesday 4:30 pm 

Our Lady Queen of Peace – Thursday 8:30 am 

St. Anthony – Friday 8 am 

1st Friday Mass & Adoration
St. Anthony – 8 am Mass followed by Adoration 
OLQP March 3, 2023 –10:30am Mass followed by adoration 
Lake Shore Living: Wednesdays after St. Anthony Weekly 
Mass

Bulletin Deadline is Monday at 10 am



PARISH STAFF
Fr. Maria Joseph Kodiganti, Parochial Administrator 

Email: josephkodiganti@gmail.com 
(C) 715-614-8058 

Mimi Miklautsch, Secretary/Bookkeeper 
Email: stanthony@frontier.com 

Phone: (715) 588-3148; Please leave a message 
       Office Hours: This Week: Mon. 9-2:30, Tues. 9-1, 
                                                     Wed. 9:00-2:30 

Debra Ramsey, Coordinator of Religious Education 
Phone: (715) 588-3148 

Darlene Machel, Organist 
Ryan Lefeber, Janitor 

PARISH MEETINGS SCHEDULED

Women’s Club: Tues, April 4, 2023 @1:00pm 
Men’s Club: Tues, May 3, 2023 @ 6:30pm 
Knights of Columbus: Wed, March 14, 2023 @7:00 
Parish Council: Tues Feb 21, 2023 @ 6:30pm 
Finance Council: Tues, March 14, 2023 @ 5:00pm 
Liturgy Committee: To Be Announced 

COLLECTIONS Feb 4th & Feb 5th 

Adults Envelopes                    $2,469.00

Loose 257.00

Candles 48.50

Catholic Schools 346.00

Initial Offering 20.00

Solemnity of Mary 10.00

Grand Total         $3,150.50

THANK YOU FOR YOUR CONTINUING GENEROSITY 

CATHOLIC SERVICES APPEAL 2022-2023 

Our Parish Goal $20,828.00

Received to Date 13,137.06

Sent Direct To Diocese 550.00

Left to Raise                    $7,140.94

MASS ATTENDANCE

Feb 4, 2022                    Feb 5, 2023
                       45                                     48 

MASS SCHEDULES AND INTENTIONS
Wednesday, Feb 15th: 
8:00am Mass for +Dennis Wieck by The Family 
Friday, Feb 17th: 
8:00am Mass for +Mary Lou Kendrigan by DeDe Hall 
Saturday, Feb 18th: 
4:00pm Mass for +Don & Greg Bohr by The Family 
Sunday, Feb 19th: 
9:30am Mass for +Sharon Renfree by Pat Zalewski
Many dates are still available this year for Masses to be offered for a 
particular intention. Mass intentions are allocated on a first come 
basis. If you require a particular date, submit a request as early as 
possible. Please contact the office to make arrangements. Thank you.  

KNOW YOUR COUNCILS
Trustees: Steve Jelinski and Dave Ramsey

FINANCE COUNCILPARISH COUNCIL
Paul Kosin (Chair)            Robin Chess (Chair) 
Jane Phelps                          Owen Phelps, Nancy Labecki 
Sue Forbes                          Jim Strasburg, Bob Chapman 
Mark Mehling                          Pam Smyle, Sharon Mehling 
Kim Strasburg 

WEEKLY VOLUNTEERS 

Sat, Feb 18 Sun, Feb 19

Eucharist Minister Kathy Teska Dave Ramsey

Reader Dale Lindsay Dave Ramsey

Server Bob Teska Jim Strasburg

Money Counters
(Mon, Feb 13)

Joann Szalewski
Kathy Teska

FEBRUARY ANNIVERSARIES
CONGRATULATIONS!!!

Dick & Jan Heimerl   2/2/57 

REMINDER-PLEASE LET US KNOW IF:
 You are going away for part of the winter

 You have a new address

 You have a new phone number or email address

 You left the parish

 You want to join the parish
Please call Mimi Miklautsch at the Parish Office with your 
new updated information; 715-588-3148.           



Once you arrive at the sanctuary, what then? I would like to say a few words about receiving communion on the tongue 
and receiving in the hand. It's true that the more ancient way of receiving communion was in the hand. You are about to 
receive the Lord God Himself. Be on your guard, therefore, against any lack of reverence. Here is a very practical point. 
Those who are ordained may take the Holy Eucharist themselves. Those who are not ordained receive the Eucharist; 
they never take it. Don't reach for it, wait until the Body of Christ is given to you. And take to heart the words of the 
centurion: "Lord, I am not worthy that you should come under my roof, but speak only a word, and my soul shall be 
healed". Along with sentiments of unworthiness there should 
receiving communion in the hand gradually changed, however, as a response to occasions of abuse. By the early Middle 
Ages the custom had changed, and communion on the tongue was the rule. Here again, we
people barely open their mouths, and it is difficult for the priest to place the host on their tongue. Some people open 
their mouth too wide and stick out their tongue too far, and there is danger that the host will fall off onto t
God forbid, onto the floor. Therefore, open your mouth wide enough and extend your tongue far enough so that the 
priest can place the host easily on your tongue. Be aware of what you are doing. Note: Each country's Conference of 
Bishops determine the posture to be used for the reception of Communion and the act of reverence to be made by each 
person as he or she receives Communion.                                                                

*****************************************************************************

CSA
The 2022/2023 Catholic Services Appeal 
progress. Our goal this year is $20,828.00.
appeal is an opportunity for us, as a faith family to 
join together to do the work of the Lord.  Thank you 
for helping us reach our goal last year
generosity as we proceed with our 2022/2023 
campaign. 

SECOND LENTEN RETREAT
OLQU Secular Franciscans will host their retreat 
Saturday, February 18, @ Holy Family Church/Parish 
Hall from 9:15am to 12:30pm.  Let us be inspired by 
our four local Priests (including Fr. Maria) in joining 
together to prepare for Lent and the journey with 
Jesus as endures His suffering and Passion for the 
love of us. Lunch will be served. All are welcome. 

2022 ANNUAL GIVING STATEMENTS
The 2022 statements have been mailed
not received your statement or have any questions
please call Mimi in the office 715-588-3148. 

SUNDAY USHERS NEEDED
We are in need of additional Sunday ushers. Please 
talk to one of the Sunday to get more information.  
We appreciate your help. 

Receiving the Holy Communion 
Once you arrive at the sanctuary, what then? I would like to say a few words about receiving communion on the tongue 
and receiving in the hand. It's true that the more ancient way of receiving communion was in the hand. You are about to 

d Himself. Be on your guard, therefore, against any lack of reverence. Here is a very practical point. 
Those who are ordained may take the Holy Eucharist themselves. Those who are not ordained receive the Eucharist; 

wait until the Body of Christ is given to you. And take to heart the words of the 
centurion: "Lord, I am not worthy that you should come under my roof, but speak only a word, and my soul shall be 
healed". Along with sentiments of unworthiness there should be sentiments of joy and gladness. The ancient way of 
receiving communion in the hand gradually changed, however, as a response to occasions of abuse. By the early Middle 
Ages the custom had changed, and communion on the tongue was the rule. Here again, we
people barely open their mouths, and it is difficult for the priest to place the host on their tongue. Some people open 
their mouth too wide and stick out their tongue too far, and there is danger that the host will fall off onto t
God forbid, onto the floor. Therefore, open your mouth wide enough and extend your tongue far enough so that the 
priest can place the host easily on your tongue. Be aware of what you are doing. Note: Each country's Conference of 

ine the posture to be used for the reception of Communion and the act of reverence to be made by each 
person as he or she receives Communion.                                                                

Fr. Maria Joseph Kodiganti
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SUBSCRIPTION TO CATHOLIC HERALD
You can still subscribe to the Catholic Herald.  This is 
a bi-monthly paper delivered to your home; the 
yearly cost is $25.00 

SEXUAL ABUSE PREVENTION
The Catholic Church is working diligently to prevent 
sexual abuse by parish employees, volunteers, 
deacons, and priests.  If you have been sexually 
abused by someone associated with the Church and 
would like to report or discuss the experience, we 
urge you to contact: Kathy Drinkwine 715
The Diocese of Superior welcomes your call and 
understands how difficult it may be to reach out in 
this situation.  The phone number provided is 
confidential and dedicated solely to these calls.  
Know that your call will be treated with respect, 
dignity, and compassion.  The Diocese of Superior is 
bound by civil and canon law to report sexual abuse 
of a minor to civil authorities.  Anyone who believes 
that they have been sexually abused is strongly 
encouraged to report as well.

HAPPY VALENTINE’S DAY !!!
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Fr. Maria Joseph Kodiganti
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SUBSCRIPTION TO CATHOLIC HERALD
You can still subscribe to the Catholic Herald.  This is 
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SEXUAL ABUSE PREVENTION
The Catholic Church is working diligently to prevent 

abuse by parish employees, volunteers, 
deacons, and priests.  If you have been sexually 
abused by someone associated with the Church and 
would like to report or discuss the experience, we 
urge you to contact: Kathy Drinkwine 715-718-1110.  

Superior welcomes your call and 
understands how difficult it may be to reach out in 
this situation.  The phone number provided is 
confidential and dedicated solely to these calls.  
Know that your call will be treated with respect, 

The Diocese of Superior is 
bound by civil and canon law to report sexual abuse 
of a minor to civil authorities.  Anyone who believes 
that they have been sexually abused is strongly 
encouraged to report as well.

HAPPY VALENTINE’S DAY !!!



  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

Continuously investing in our 

*services * technology & * people 

Kenneth R Heck, Chief Financial Officer 
kheck@heckcapital.com 

15 E. Anderson St., Rhinelander, WI 54501 
715-361-1500          Toll Free 877-432-5330 

J.P. RIPPINGER 
EXCAVATING – Driveway Specialist 

Mini Excavator & Bobcat Work 

Sand, Gravel, Rotten Granite 

Storm Cleanup 

Snow Plowing 

Demolition 

Jon Rippinger 

715-892-7760 
Minocqua, WI 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 

7440 Count D, Woodruff WI –715-356-SAND (7263) 

 

PIKE LAKE STORAGE 
28 Individual Units Various Sizes  

Plus Seasonal Storage Building 

Terry Mantor   N14959 Shady Knoll Rd. 
(715) 762-4245 Park Falls, WI 54552 

 

 

 

Spring Clean-Up * Pier Installation * Caretaking 
Painting * Staining * Pressure Washing 

Fall Clean-up * Pier Removal *Snow Removal 
AND MUCH MORE 

715.614.5032 

  

                  

   

 


